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OUR TOWN
Got news for ‘Our Town’?

Do you have some news about your hometown that you would like to see in the 
paper? Send it to “Our Town” in care of Features Editor Katie Krawczak at The 
Herald-Palladium, P.O. Box 128, St. Joseph, MI 49085; deliver it to 3450 Hollywood 
Road; fax it to The HP at 429-4398; or send email to focus@TheHP.com. Timely 
news about upcoming events should be received two weeks prior to the events.

IN BRIEF
Federal employees 
to meet Tuesday

BENTON HARBOR — 
The Southwest Michigan 
Chapter 572 of the Nation-
al Active and Retired Fed-
eral Employees Association 
will have their monthly 
meeting at 6 p.m. Tuesday 
at the Super Buffet, 1956 
Pipestone Road. 

All retired and current 
federal employees, spouses 
and their families are wel-
come. No reservations 
needed. 

For more information, 
contact Jean Rowe at 782-
2769 or jeanrowe70@
comcast.net. 

Alzheimer’s support 
group to meet

SOUTH HAVEN — The 
Alzheimer’s Caregivers In-
formation and Support 
Group will meet at 6 p.m. 
Wednesday at the Senior 
Center, 1635 76th St.

For more information, 
call 637-3607 or facilitator 
Ray Llorens at 637-1418. 

Visually impaired 
group to meet May 28 

SOUTH HAVEN — The 
South Haven Area Visually 
Impaired Persons support 
group will meet at 1 p.m. 
Thursday at the Warren Se-
nior Community Center, 
540 Williams St.

For more information, 
call Ray Llorens at 637-
1418.

Lakeshore Middle 
School concert set

STEVENSVILLE — The 
Lakeshore Middle School 
choirs, directed by Carole 
Conrad, will present their 
spring concert at 7 p.m. 
Thursday at Lakeshore 
Community Auditorium. 

A donation of $1 per per-
son is requested. Proceeds 
will be used for the general 
support of the choir pro-
gram.  

The concert will include 
performances by the Sixth 
Grade Choir, Seventh 
Grade Choir, Eighth Grade 
Choir and Middle School 
Honors Choir, as well as 
several solos and ensem-
bles.

For more information, 
call Conrad at 428-1408.

LMC graduate honored 
with nursing award

 BENTON HARBOR — 
Lake Michigan College’s 
nursing program has select-
ed Ingrid Stein of Sawyer as 

its annual 
Spirit of 
N u r s i n g 
award recipi-
ent from 
among 44 
r e g i s t e r e d 
nursing grad-
uates.

Stein re-
ceived her 
Associate in Applied Sci-
ence degree with honors 
during commencement ex-
ercises May 3. 

Stein was inspired to pur-
sue a career as a nurse in 
order to make a difference 
in people’s lives. Born and 
raised in Southwest Michi-
gan, Stein would like to 
pursue further education, 
but fi rst plans to establish 
herself  in a position in a 
hospital in a larger city in 
the Midwest.

Criteria for the award in-
clude accountability and 
responsibility, being a role 
model, providing safe and 
client-centered care, and 
demonstration of the high-
est levels of competency in 
the practice and art of nurs-
ing.

Students to attend 
global topic forum

 BERRIEN SPRINGS – 
Elsie M. Jorgensen, a ju-
nior at Eau Claire High 
School, and Alex J. Wal-
ters, a senior 
at Berrien 
Springs High 
School, will 
r e p r e s e n t 
their com-
munities at 
the 2015 
World Af-
fairs Seminar 
June 20-26 at 
Carol Uni-
versity in 
Wa u ke s h a , 
Wis.  

Elsie is the 
daughter of 
Tim and 
Paula Jor-
gensen, and 
Alex is the 
son of  John 
and Jamie 
Walters. Their sponsor is 
the Berrien Springs/Eau 
Claire Rotary Club.

More than 300 students 
from throughout the Unit-
ed States, Canada and 20 
foreign countries will 
spend a week studying and 
discussing world issues.

The $1,300 cost is paid 
for from the proceeds of 
the annual Berrien Springs/
Eau Claire Rotary Club 
chicken barbecue.

Music students earn award from LMC
BENTON HARBOR — 

The Lake Michigan Col-
lege Music Department 
announced Monika Ansinn 
of Bridgman and Brandon 
Yenchus of Coloma as 
winners of the 2015 Out-
standing Musicians of the 
Year award at its Spring 
Instrumental Concert on 
April 24. 

The award, which has 
been granted annually 
since 1974, is presented to 
a qualifi ed graduating mu-
sic student who best exem-
plifi es leadership in the 
performing ensembles, and 
who has demonstrated sig-
nifi cant musical and aca-
demic growth during their 
LMC career. Traditionally, 
only one student receives 
the award each year, but 
according to Music Direc-
tor John Owens, “it was 
very diffi cult to select just 
one person for this award 
because we have an ex-
tremely talented group of 
graduating students this 
year.” 

Ansinn plays trombone 
in both the LMC Chamber 
Ensemble and the Jazz 
Band. This spring she 
played in the pit orchestra 
for the LMC production 
“They’re Playing Our 
Song.” She has been the re-
cipient of LMC’s Board of 
Trustees Music Scholar-
ship for each semester she 
has attended LMC. She is 
a member of Phi Theta 
Kappa and serves as a 
work study in the music 

department. Ansinn is also 
a member of the South-
shore Concert Band, the 
Lake Michigan Youth Or-
chestra and the Andrews 
University Wind Sympho-
ny.

Ansinn is a 2013 gradu-
ate of Bridgman High 
School and has been ac-
cepted into the music edu-
cation program at Andrews 
University for the fall of 
2015.

Yenchus plays trombone, 
upright and electric bass in 
both the LMC Chamber 
Ensemble and the Jazz 
Band. He and two fellow 
LMC music students 
formed the dynamic jazz 
trio The Tritones, which 
has played for many LMC 
functions. Yenchus has 
also played with the South-
shore Concert Band, the 
Lake Michigan Youth Or-
chestra, and the pit orches-

tra for LMC productions 
of “Ain’t Misbehavin’” and 
“They’re Playing Our 
Song.” He has been the re-
cipient of the LMC Board 
of Trustrees Music Schol-
arship and the Sunrise Ro-
tary Music Scholarship.

Yenchus is a 2012 gradu-
ate of Coloma and has 
been accepted into the mu-
sic education program at 
Andrews University for the 
fall of 2015.

LIBRARIES
Benton Harbor

The library will be closed 
Saturday-Tuesday for the 
Memorial Day holiday.

Lifeline Screening will be 
in the library auditorium 
Wednesday. An appoint-
ment is necessary and there 
is a charge. Call 1-888-653-
6450 for information.

Berrien Springs
The library will be closed 

Saturday-Monday for the 
Memorial Day holiday. 

Chips & Chapters is from 
4-4:30 p.m. Mondays for 
children in kindergarten 
through sixth grade.

After-school gaming is 
from 3:30-4:30 p.m. Mon-
days and Wednesdays.

Story Time is at 11 a.m. 
Tuesdays. 

Bridgman
The library will be closed 

Saturday-Monday for the 
Memorial Day holiday.

Knit ‘n’ Yarn Knitters 
meet 1-3 p.m. Mondays 
and Thursdays.

Baby-n-Me programs for 
ages 0-2 are Mondays. Call 
for information.

Toddler-n-Me and Story 
Hour programs for ages 2-5 
are Tuesdays. 

The fi nal Savvy Senior 
Series event is “My Plate/
Healthy Eating” with Kathy 
Steinke from Lakeland. 
You will learn how to fi ll 
your plate with healthy 
foods. The program is 
scheduled for 2 p.m. Thurs-
day.

Berrien Conservation 
District and the Bridgman 
Public Library are sponsor-
ing a native plant talk and 
sale May 31. Chad Hugh-
son from Hidden Savanna 
Nursery will discuss this 
area’s history in relation to 
native plants, characteris-
tics and care, picking the 
right plant for your site and 
more. Questions welcome. 
This program will begin at 
1 p.m. Native plants will be 
on sale from 2-5 p.m. Pre-
orders are encouraged. Or-
der forms are available at 
the library or at www.ber-
riencd.org. The deadline 
for pre-orders is today.

Buchanan
If you would like to ride 

in a wagon representing the 
Buchanan District Library 
at 10 a.m. Monday, please 
come and help promote 

our Super Heroes Summer 
Reading Program. You can 
dress as your favorite hero 
and throw out candy to the 
parade attendees. Kids and 
adults welcome. Register at 
the library or email s.
gault@buchananlibrary.
com.  

Book club is held the fi rst 
Wednesday of each month. 
The discussion will feature 
“Being Mortal” by Atul 
Gawande on June 3.

Registration for our sum-
mer reading program – 
Who is your Super Hero? 
will be from 4-6 p.m. 
Wednesday and continue 
through June 5. There are 
three categories for readers, 
and those ages 14-17 can 
choose to be in the Reader’s 
Club or join the Adult 
Reading Program. Report 
your progress and receive a 
super hero prize. You will 
receive a free book upon 
completion of the pro-
gram. 

Story Time will return 
June 9. 

Jack Knight Café will re-
turn June 11.

Call or stop by to set up 
an appointment with Pa-
mela or Laura for your per-
sonal training on your Kin-
dle, iPod, NOOK or 
iPhone.

Staff can help you scan 
your old photos and docu-
ments. Bring in a fl ash drive 
or your laptop staff will 
help you transfer them 
safely. If you don’t have a 
fl ash drive you may pur-
chase one at the library for 
$10. 

Have a piece of Buchan-
an history to share? The li-
brary would love to put it 
in its Local History Room. 
Call for an appointment, 
695-3681.

Eau Claire 
Adult knitting group 

meets from 6:30-8 p.m. 
Wednesdays. 

Notary service is now 
available. Call 461-6241 for 
information and to see if  
the notary is working.

Dolly Parton’s Imagina-
tion Library brings books 
to children’s homes. From 
birth until they turn 5 years 
old, children enrolled in the 
program will receive a new, 
age-appropriate book 
mailed to their home each 
month. Pick up an applica-
tion form at the library or 
go to the United Way web-

site to fi ll out an applica-
tion online.

Hartford
The library will be closed 

Monday for the Memorial 
Day holiday. 

Story Time is at 10:30 
a.m. Wednesdays for chil-
dren ages 2-5.

Lincoln
The library will be closed 

Saturday and Monday for 
the Memorial Day holiday. 

The annual book sale 
will be from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
June 5 and 10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
June 6. You can fi ll a gro-
cery bag for $5.

Stop by the library for 
assistance with technology 
issues on a fi rst come, fi rst 
served basis from 10 a.m.-1 
p.m. Tuesdays and from 1-5 
p.m. Thursdays.

Bouncing Babies to 
Books Story Time is back. 
Babies 18 months and 
younger and their caregiv-
ers are invited to join our 
new children’s librarian, 
Kaela Rigterink, at 10:30 
a.m. Thursdays. This is 
now a registered event with 
limited space. Call 429-
9575 to reserve a spot.

Friends of the Library 
are collecting labels from 
Spartan-brand products to 
raise money for the sum-
mer reading program. 
Please clip the UPC bar-
codes and drop them in a 
collection box at the li-
brary.

The library is looking for 
’tweens and teens between 
the ages of 12-18 to help 
with our summer reading 
program. Our Junior 
Friends program is a great 
way to show the world you 
are ready for responsibility. 
Stop by the library and 
pick up an application to-
day.

Library story times in-
clude Friday’s Fun Friday 
Story Time & Craft at 10:30 
a.m., Tuesday’s Toddler 
Tunes and Tales at 10:30 
a.m., and Thursday’s 
Bouncing Babies to Books 
at 10:30 a.m. Magic Carpet 
Story & Craft Time is at 
10:30 a.m. Fridays in the 
Baroda Municipal Build-
ing.

New Buffalo
Novelist Joyce Hicks and 

her debut book “Escape 
from Assisted Living” will 
be the subject of the next 

Friends of New Buffalo Li-
brary’s Authors Series from 
7-8 p.m. Tuesday.

Niles
The library will be closed 

Monday for Memorial 
Day.

Twisted Stitches meets at 
1 p.m. Fridays.

Teen Book Club for ages 
12-19 will discuss Orson 
Scott Card’s “Ender’s 
Game” from 4-4:30 p.m. 
Thursday.

Tween Book Club for 
Kids ages 8-12, will meet 
from 4-5 p.m. Thursday to 
discuss “This Journal Be-
longs to Ratchet” by Nancy 
Cavanaugh.

St. Joseph
The library will be closed 

Monday for Memorial 
Day.

Lakeshore Rug Hookers 
meet at the library from 10 
a.m.-2 p.m. Mondays.

Story times for toddlers 
and preschoolers are 10:30 
a.m. Tuesdays and Wednes-
days.

The Spellbound Scrabble 
Club meets from 5:30-7:30 
p.m. Thursdays.

Euchre Club meets from 
6-7:45 p.m. Thursdays.

Sodus
The library will be closed 

Monday for Memorial 
Day.

Game Group meets at 
2:15 p.m. on the fi rst Mon-
day of each month. Nee-
dlework Club meets at 2:15 
p.m. every Monday there-
after.

Afternoon Book Club 
meets at 3 p.m. June 9 to 
discuss “The Orchardist” 
by Amanda Coplin.

South Haven
Story Time with Miss 

Doni meets at 11 a.m. Tues-
days.

Tunebugs will meet from 
10:30-11:30 p.m. Fridays.

Teen Advisory Board 
will offer computer classes 
to those 50 and better at 
the library from 11:30 a.m.-
12:30 p.m. Saturday. Con-
tact the library for informa-
tion.

The semi-annual used 
book sale is from 10 a.m.-7 
p.m. Thursday, 10 a.m.-
5:30 p.m. Friday and 10 
a.m.-2 p.m. Saturday. Sat-
urday is Bag Day. Shove as 

Photo provided

Monika Ansinn, left, and  Brandon Yenchus, right, were named the 2015 Outstanding Musicians 
of the Year by the Lake Michigan College Music Department. Pictured with the winners is LMC 
Music Director John Owens.

Area students to attend 
leadership conference

 BERRIEN SPRINGS 
— The Berrien Springs-
Eau Claire Rotary Club 
has selected three area stu-
dents to represent their 
communities at the 2015 
Rotary Life Leadership 
Conference being held 
June 17-20 in Tustin, 
Mich.

They are Caleb Kim, a 
junior at Berrien Springs 
High School, who is the 
son of  Dae and Hui Kim; 
Conner Reed, a junior at 
Eau Claire High School, 
who is the son of  Kevin 
and Kathy Reed; and Ser-
ena Sommer, a junior at 
Eau Claire High School, 
who is the daughter of 
Sharon Sommer. 

“Coming from large cit-
ies and crossroad commu-
nities alike in Michigan 
and Ontario, participants 
meet exchange students 
from other counties and 
discover a unique blend of 
intellectual curiosity and 
cultural diversity,” said 
Rotary President Sharon 
Dudgeon. 

“This program challeng-
es young men and women 
who have proven leader-
ship skills. With an agenda 
designed to meet the needs 

of  these fu-
ture leaders, 
the speakers 
and discus-
sion topics 
test the depth 
of  thought 
and provoke 
st imulating 
discussion as 
these intel-

lectually gifted students 
share their lives, feelings 
and thoughts on signifi -
cant issues pertaining to 
their world, their country 
and their community.”

The participants’ $1,050 
sponsorship fee was pro-
vided through proceeds 
from the annual Berrien 
Springs-Eau Claire Rotary 
Club chicken barbecue. 
The Rotary Club has 
awarded more than $30,000 
in life leadership scholar-
ships since 1981.
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